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From the desk of our Pastor, 
Dear sisters and brothers in Christ,  
 
In the past couple of weeks we have had 

wonderful events at our Church. We are very 
blest that the Lord outpours His grace to us as a 

Church community. We all participated at our 
Parish Festival and the company of our Church 
family as we served, shared the meal and 

enjoyed the games and auction, in a wonderful 
family spirit. We accompanied our CCD children who for the first 
time receive the Lord Jesus in the Eucharist. It fills me with great 

joy to offer communion to children with pure souls, knowing that 
the Person whom they are receiving in their hearts is their Lord 

and Redeemer. Finally, we welcomed Archbishop Gustavo as he 
gave the sacrament of confirmation to the group of teens and 

RCIA candidates. For all those happy teens who prepared 

themselves to receive their last sacrament of initiation (after 
baptism and the Eucharist), to receive the strength and power of 
the Holy Spirit, means to have received the necessary graces to 

bear fruits of holiness in their lives as they make life long 
decisions and become adults in Spirit and in our faith 

community.   
   Indeed, the love of God has been poured out into our hearts 
through the Holy Spirit that has been given us. The Holy Spirit is 

the Spirit of truth, and He will guide us to all truth because He is 
the Spirit of God; He is God! The Holy Spirit enables us to take a 

stand on the side of truth in todayõs age when there so much need 
of bearing witness to the truth. We know the presence of the Holy 
Spirit in our lives and in our Church community because through 

the ministry of our Pastor, Archbishop Gustavo, we are 
community living in the faith of the Apostles of whom he is a 
successor. Also, because we read and pray through the Sacred 

Scriptures which are Holy Spirit inspired; we live in the millennial 
Churchõs tradition of which our history is a timely witness; in the 

sacramental liturgy, through words and symbols, in which the 
Holy Spirit puts us in communion with Christ; in prayer, wherein 
He intercedes for us; in the charisms and ministries by which the 

Church is built up; in the signs of missionary and ministerial life 
which we share; in the witness of saints through whom He 

manifests his holiness and continues His work of salvation (cf. 
Catechism of the Catholic Church n. 688). Indeed, we are temples 
of the Holy Spirit and we are at the same time, as the Catholic 

Church, the temple built and animated by that same Spirit.   
   May we foster and cultivate a close friendship and relationship 
with the Holy Spirit; may He guide our steps and count on His 

inspiration as we make decisions in our lives. My prayers to you 
and your family. Your brother and servant in the priesthood of 

Jesus Christ, Fr. Rodolfo Caballero  

 
Collection for weekend of 

May 14-15 

 

 
 

Sunday Collection          $ 8,350.50 
Building Fund                 $  570.00 

 

Mass Attendance for May 14-15, 2016:  910 

The flowers on the altar this week were 

generously given in honor of the 

35th Wedding Anniversary of Duane 

and Michelle Dugie and in honor of the 

marriage of Jeremy Kiolbassa and 

Kristin Dugie  

From the desk of Fr. Gustavo                                                 
The spiritual Works of Mercy are more con-
cerned with sensitivity and attentiveness to 
the concrete needs of another and not a list of 

specific prohibitions.  Mercy is the restorative 
power of God working in and through us. 

The seven Spiritual Works of Mercy are truly 
works of charity. The first Spiritual Work of 

Mercy is to instruct the ignorant. It is truly an act of loving mercy 

to help others learn what they need to know to save their souls 
and to grow in their spiritual lives. The word òignorantó can seem 
a little off-putting but, in truth, the level of ignorance when it 

comes to our precious Catholic faith is regrettably higher than it 
should be. The goal is to win hearts to the Good News of the 

Gospel in all its beauty and truth. It requires a daily and prayerful 
deepening of our own faith. To instruct the ignorant always re-

quires kindness and merciful love. The second Spiritual Work of 

Mercy is to counsel the doubtful. In the post-resurrection accounts 
we find the apostle Thomas who doubted Jesusõ resurrection. His 
Holiness states: òWith patience, Jesus does not abandon Thomas 

in his stubborn unbeliefé, He does not close the door, He waits. 
Thomas acknowledges his own poverty, his little faith, òMy Lord 

and my God!ó With this simple yet faith-filled invocation, he re-
sponds to Jesusõ patience. He lets himself be enveloped by Divine 
Mercy; he sees it before his eyes, in the wounds of Christõs hands 

and feet and in His open side, and he discovers trust.ó The Lord 
does not abandon us in our doubts. Our God, after all, is full of 

love, compassion, patience and mercy. He is our model in our 
treating those with doubts about the faith, those whom, if we are 
perceptive and sensitive, we meet every day. The third Spiritual 

Work of Mercy is to admonish the sinner. It is truly an act of love 
and mercy to try to help others understand that certain acts or 
omissions are truly sinful and help people avoid occasions for sin. 

St. Dominic Savio, the youngest non-martyr to be canonized, was 
born in Italy in 1842. One day when he was just four, he disap-

peared and his mother went looking for him. She found the little 
fellow in a corner praying with his hands joined and his head 
bowed. He already knew all his prayers by heart. At five, he was 

an altar boy. When he was seven, he received his First Holy Com-
munion. On that solemn day, he chose a motto: "Death, but not 

sin!" and he kept it always. Another resolution made by him was 
to go to confession often to receive Holy Communion frequently, 
and to sanctify the Sundays and Holy Days of obligation. Savio 

was under the guidance of St. John Bosco who reported that once 
a boy who was visiting had brought with him a "magazine with 
bad pictures" and a group of fascinated boys were looking. On 

finding out, Dominic Savio snatched the magazine and tore it up, 
saying, "....You know well enough that one look is enough to 

stain your souls, and yet you go feasting your eyes on this."  



 

May 22, 2016  ð Pentecost Sunday 

 

 

The St. Jerome's Women's ACTS 

team would like to invite all 

ladies of the Parish to our next 

Women's ACTS retreat, 

scheduled for June 9th - 12th at 

St. Anthony de Padua Convent. 

This is a great opportunity to 

deepen your relationship with 

God and create a lasting bond 

with many of your Sisters in 

Christ here at St. Jerome's. Please contact 

Kathy Collins (210-535-8789), Gayle 

Haese (210-262-1091), Melissa Galbraith (210-

606-0293), Olga Quiroz(210-878-7798) or Erika 

Martinez (210-778-3203) for a registration form 

or pick one up in the back of Church.  
 

St. Jerome Womenõs ACTS News Farewell Gatherings 

St. Jerome Youth Ministry News  

Please help the St. Jerome 

Youth Ministry reach their 

goal of providing 100 care 

packages for our Military 

by June 15th.  The Youth 

Ministry thanks the St. 

Jerome Community in 

advance for their support!  

Items may dropped off in 

the box located in the foyer 

of the church. For more 

information contact Daniel 

and Kathleen Rocha at  

(210) 286-1944 or any 

Youth member. 

Please join us in bidding 

a fond farewell to Father 

Gustavo on Sunday, 

May 22, 2016, at 3:00 

PM in OõBrien Hall.  

The Menõs Club will be 

providing the main dish. 

We ask those who wish to join us to sign up to bring a 

side dish.  Sign up sheets are located in the foyer of the 

church. 

 

Fr. Rodolfoõs farewell gathering will take place on June 

26,  2016, at 3:00 PM in OõBrien Hall.  Sign up sheets 

will be placed in the foyer of the church beginning the 

first Sunday of June.   

 

We will be collecting òlove lettersó to give to Father 

Gustavo  and Father Rodolfo in order to compile a book 

of letters from our family of families.  Sheets of note 
paper are available in the foyer and office of the church, 

or if you would like to email them, you may do so at 

st.jerome@stjeromesatx.org.  Letters may be dropped off 

in the church or at the office. 

Please contact Mike Duffin at  
210-422-2829 if you would like to 
join the Usher ministry.  We are in 
need of people who would like to 

serve especially during the Saturday 
5PM and the Sunday 1PM Mass. 

Kitchen Towels Needed:  
If anyone has old kitchen or bath 
towels they no longer need, 

please bring them by OõBrien 
Hall for recycling.  For more 

information, contact Rosemary 
Appelt at 210-381-8530.   

St. Jerome Ushers News 

St. Jerome OõBrien Hall 

St. Jerome Altar Society News 

Altar Society would like to thank the First 
Communion candidates for participating in 
the Crowning of Mary ceremony.  They 
did an amazing job! 
 
Reminder: Altar Society meeting, May 

25th, at 7:00 pm in OõBrien meeting room 3.  Altar Soci-
ety invites all ladies of the parish to attend the meeting. 

tel:%28210-535-8789
tel:%28210-262-1091
tel:%28210-606-0293
tel:%28210-606-0293
tel:%28210-878-7798
tel:%28210-778-3203


St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

 

 

 

Life Teen would like to congratulate the 25 young men and 

women that were confirmed on May 15th, 2016: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is our prayer that you were filled with the holy spirit. Our 

community will be praying for you on your new journey of 

faith!    

 

We would like to extend a special thank you to: 

Most Reverend Arch-Bishop Gustavo Stiller 
Father Rodolfo Caballero 
Father Gustavo Montanez 

The Altar Society 
The Altar Servers 

The Ushers Ministry 
St. Jerome Life Teen Core 

RCIA Catechist Team 
Confirmandi Parents and Sponsors 

 

Early-bird registration for 2016-2017 Confirmation I & II classes 
have also begun.  If you would like to register your student for 
these classes at the early bird registration price of $20 a form 

may be picked up in the back of the church or the church office.   

St. Jerome Life Teen News 

Vacation Bible School 

St. Jerome  Menõs Club News 

The Brightest Week of the Summer! 
 

 St. Jerome Catholic Church  

Dates: July 18-22, 2016 

Time: 8:30 AM ð 11:30 AM  

Cost:  Free to attend 

(T-Shirt is available for purchase of $10) 
 

REGISTRATION IS NOW OPEN!!!!  

Registration forms may be found in the back of the church. 
 

For more information or if you would like to volunteer to 

serve during VBS contact:   
 

Jessica Lubianski 

(210) 485-9872  
 

If you would like to teach please contact Kristin Rumfield  

(210) 386-7472. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

COMING SOON TO ST. JEROME!  
 

We would like to introduce, Edge, a Catholic middle school  

program. It provides a safe fun place for youth to find solid Cath-

olic community, to get answers to their questions about faith, 

and, most importantly, to experience Jesus in a profound and 

personal way. Edge resources speak to the physical, psychologi-

cal, cognitive, relational, and spiritual maturation of middle 

school youth. 

 

If you are interested in serving in this new ministry please email:  

edge@stjeromesatx.org 

EDGE  

The St. Jerome Men's Club will be award-
ing five $1,000.00 scholarships to high 

school graduates that plan to attend col-
lege this Fall.  
Applications will be in the back of church 

or the parish office. 
 

The deadline for completed applications is July 1, 2016.  If you 

have any questions, please contact Allen Pruski 210-269-0263. 

Devin Banda 

Krista Bean 
Ethan Burgess 
Leah Carrasco 

Emily Cartwright  

Joseph Cortez 
Amy Friesenhahn 

Drake Garza 
Taylor Hamilton  

Joseph Jaksik 
Christopher Kindschuh 

Kevin Kotara 
Lindsey LaCroix 

Marc Lopez 

Skylar Lux 
Dalton Moy  

Desyrae Oswald 
John Sirois 

Christopher Torres 
Dakota Welty 
Blake Zigmond 

RCIA:  

Ana Marie Geigenmiller 
Alyssa Diane Carbajal 

Sara Byrd 
Shane Byrd 



 

May 22, 2016  ð Pentecost Sunday 

 

 

Our bulletin publisher, Trinity 

Publication, is providing this App for 

FREE to us and to you!  Download 

Our New Parish App! 

Our new St. Jerome app is now 

available to download for iPhone and 

Android smart phones. Text APP to 88202, or visit 

myparsihapp.com to download. Stay connected with 

our parish throughout the week with instant 

notifications, an easy-to-access event calendar, and the 

ability to quickly reply to or share messages via 

Facebook or Twitter. Also enjoy a bunch of additional 

features like prayers, daily readings, helpful reminders to 

silence your phone before Mass or Confession, and 

much more.  

We hope for our new app to be a tool for fostering 

stronger parish life at St. Jerome and better engaging the 

New Evangelization. 

 

St. Jerome My Parish App is here!!! 

St. Jerome Family of Families 

 

 

 

 

 
Congratulations to Amy 

and  Brandon Real on the  
Baptism of their son 

Thompson! Fr. Jonathan 
Felux, 

 Celebrant.   

En Las Lecturas De Hoyé 

Hoy Jes¼s promete que òel Esp²ritu de la verdad . 

. . los ir§ guiando hasta la verdad plenaó (Juan 
16:13). Parte de ese guiar es la promulgación del 
Año Jubilar de la Misericordia por parte del Papa 

Francisco, el cual ha escrito que la misericordia 
revela el misterio de la Santísima Trinidad, 

puesto que nos muestra que Dios es dador de vida, que com-
parte el amor personal de su comunidad y llena nuestros cora-

zones con la seguridad de que, a pesar de nuestro pecado, somos 
amados de una manera personal y para siempre.  

 

Pregunta de la Semana  
A pesar de mis defectos y pecados Dios me ama personalmente 

y para siempre. ¿A quiénes o a que situación Dios me invita, 
para ir a compartir mi amor y mi perdón?  

Congratulations to Shane and Sara Bryd! Shane was confirmed 

and Sara was baptized and had their marriage validated by Father 
Rodolfo during the 8:30 AM Mass on Pentecost Sunday. 

March/April Baptisms  

Dylan Kelley 
Cecilia Grace Magott  

Maria Jose Ramirez Elizondo 

Kapri Maribelle Soto  
Emmitt James Talley 

March/April Marriages  

Reynaldo and Diane Sanchez 
Lauren and Ryan Hudek 


